Child Access Safety Plan
2021 - 2022

Throughout the 2021- 22 school year, Naples Elementary School will serve approximately 438
kindergarten through fifth grade students. Currently students outside the parent responsibility zone
of a mile-and-a-half of the school and on the west side of highway 40 are being bused.

Naples Elementary School is located in a rural section of Uintah County. Hazardous road conditions
exist within our mile-and-a-half “Parent Responsibility Zone” on the west side of highway 40 which
makes travel to and from school, by foot or by bicycle, unsafe. Because of the unsafe travel
conditions within this “Parent Responsibility Zone,” Naples School proposes that students within our
mile-and-a-half “Parent Responsibility Zone” and living on the west side of highway 40 continue to
be transported by school district bus to and from school. Students residing on the east side of
Highway 40, and north of the 7-Eleven store on the corner of 2500 South and highway 40, can walk
along the sidewalk to Naples School.

Students Who Walk or Ride Bicycles To/From School:

Students who ride bicycles to school enter the school grounds by way of a sidewalk that runs from
the north or south side of 1900 South. Once on the school property, these students must get off
their bicycles and walk them to the east of the building, to the bike rack located on the east side of
school by the front entryway.

At the end of a school day, students riding bicycles are to wait at the bike rack, if the buses are
exiting, until they have left the school grounds. Students may then walk their bicycles along the
route they used that morning, until off school grounds. Students who walk to school are to stay on
sidewalks and use the school crossing when crossing the street. Staff personnel provide safe
crossing at the crosswalk at afternoon dismissal.

Students Who Ride Buses To/From School:

Bus drivers provide students with rules/procedures to follow to ensure safe travel to/from bus stops.
Upon arriving at school, bus students are to walk directly from the buses and into the gym/cafeteria
area. Students may then either participate in the breakfast program or continue through the gym
and out to the playground.

At the end of each school day, all students are to follow teachers’ directions for exiting the school in
an orderly fashion.

All handicap-accessible buses will drop off and pick up students in the same area as all other
students.



